
BOISE ATV TRAIL RIDERS   
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 
November 18, 2014 
 
A meeting of the Boise ATV Trail Riders General Membership was held at Idaho Pizza Company at 
405 E. Fairview Ave., Meridian, Idaho, on Tuesday, November 18, 2014, at 7:00 p.m. with Steve 
Huffman, President, presiding and Blake Burgess acting as Secretary. 
 
Steve Huffman, President, called the meeting to order.  The President welcomed and introduced new 
members and guests.      
 
Steve Huffman introduced David Claiborne, the Club’s representative to the Idaho State ATV 
Association (“ISATV”) and current President of the ISATV.  David indicated that the IRC and 
ISATV are working on legislation in which ATVs and UTVs would be allowed on state highways.  
They are also working on a UTV sales tax exemption to non-residents.  Currently, the law exempts 
ATVs, but not UTVs.  The ISATV annual meeting will be held August 7-9 in McCall, along with the 
IRC annual meeting. 
 
Blake Burgess, Secretary, was absent from the November 18 meeting.  No minutes were taken in his 
absence.   
 

Dennis Colton, Treasurer, presented the Treasurer’s Report for the month of October 2014, 
indicating an ending cash balance of $2,166.  It was moved and seconded to accept the 

Treasurer’s Report as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.   
 
Mike and Yvette Pierce, Membership Directors, indicated that the Club has approximately 136 
memberships of which 114 are paying memberships.  Mike indicated the Club store has several 
BATR shirts, hats and other items available or that can be ordered.    
 
Pauline Jones, web administrator was absent from the November 18 meeting.  Therefore, no website 
report was presented. 
 
Jim Maxey reviewed past and upcoming rides.  The upcoming rides, along with the trail difficulty 
guide, were presented along with the agenda.  Jim also updated the members on the Meridian Night 
Lite Parade that the club is participating in this year.  No Santa costumes, no throwing candy, holiday 
lights required on your ATV! 
 
Linda Colton indicated that the BATR Christmas party will be held at Louie’s in lieu of the regular 
December meeting.  There is a 50 person minimum, so all attending need to RSVP to Linda.. 
 
2015 Officer and Director elections were held.  The new Officers/Directors are as follows:  Steve 
Huffman, President, Doug Davidson, Vice President, Dennis Colton, Treasurer, Liz Colton, 
Secretary, Mike Dahlmeir, Director, Mark Messing, Director, and Mike Pierce, Director.  
Congratulations to the new Officers and Directors! 
 
Mike and Yvette Pierce announced 3 ticket drawings and 1 membership drawing throughout the 
meeting. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:50 p.m.  
 
Blake Burgess, Secretary 


